[image: image1.jpg]. THE GOUSPEL OFg, .

 sormon series all about Jesus.



      St. Matthew’s Messenger

             March 2012

      Saint Matthew’s Episcopal Church





     


Pennington, N.J. 08534
PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.
CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR MARCH

Friday

2-3

    Diocesan Convention





  6:30pm, Dinner and a Movie at St. Matt’s: Arranged
Sunday

11
  9:00am, “Which Bible Should I Read?” Presentation and Potluck





  5:00pm, Taizé Service 

Monday

12
  7:30pm, Parish Life Guild 
Wednesday
14
  7:00pm, Craft Workshop
Thursday
15
  4:00pm, Destinations 

Friday

16
  7:00pm, Confirmation Visit to Adath Israel 



 

  7:00pm, Logos Lock-In 

Saturday
17
  8:30am, Parish Leadership Retreat 
Sunday 

18
10:00am, Vestry/PLG Commissioning and Coffee Hour
Monday

19
  7:30pm, Vestry Meeting 

Saturday
24
  9:00am, Lenten Quiet Day 

Sunday

25
  9:00am, Confirmation Outreach Presentation to Kairos





  5:00pm, Taizé Eucharist 
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RED WAGON SUNDAYS
The first Sunday of each month, there will be a red wagon in the Narthex to collect non-perishable food items for the Crisis Ministry of Princeton and Trenton. These items will be presented during the Offertory along with the bread and wine as part of our sacred act of thanksgiving to God.  

Wondering what kinds of food to give?  Lists are available in the Narthex.
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Friday, March 2nd

 Potluck Dinner at 6:30pm in Parish Hall

Movie at 7:15pm

When Rochel and Nasira -- an Orthodox Jew and a Muslim, respectively -- meet as new teachers at a Brooklyn school, co-workers and students expect friction. But the women discover they have a shared expectation of entering into arranged marriages. As they experience tension between their traditional cultures and life in contemporary America, Rochel and Nasira form a special bond. Join us for this 2007 independent film with its amusing, thought-provoking reflection on faith, marriage, and the potentials of cross-cultural friendship. 
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Craft Workshop
It isn't too late to get in on the craze. Come join us on Wednesday March 14th at 7:00pm in Parish Hall  to learn how to make the yarn necklaces that are a runaway hit.  

Questions? Contact: Dabby Palmer 468-0962 dabbp@aol.com or Kate Westbrook 737-2176 libbys_mom_2000@yahoo.com
  
P.S. If you are not able to make the meeting but would like to be involved, please feel free to contact either one of us.
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Our Presiding Bishop’s Lenten Message 2012

I greet you at the beginning of Lent. 

In this year I’m going to invite you to think about the ancient traditions of preparing in solidarity with candidates for baptism, to think about the old disciplines of prayer and fasting and alms-giving and study, through the focus on those beyond our communities, in the developing world, who live in abject poverty. 

I invite you to use the Millennium Development Goals as your focus for Lenten study and discipline and prayer and fasting this year.  I’m going to remind you that the Millennium Development Goals are about healing the worst of the world’s hunger. They’re about seeing that all children get access to primary education.  They’re about empowering women. They’re about attending to issues of maternal health and child mortality. They’re about attending to issues of communicable disease like AIDS and malaria and tuberculosis. They’re about environmentally sustainable development, seeing that people have access to clean water and sanitation and that the conditions in slums are alleviated.  And finally, they are about aid, foreign aid.  They’re about trade relationships, and they’re about building partnerships for sustainable development in this world.

As you pray through the forty days of Lent, I encourage you to attend to the needs of those with the least around the world.  I would invite you to study, both about how human beings live in other parts of the world and our own responsibility as Christians. 

What the Bible says more often than anything else is to tend to the needs of the widows and orphans, those without.  Jesus himself says, “Care for the least of these.” 

I invite you to consider your alms-giving discipline this Lent and remember those in the developing world who go without. 

I wish you a blessed Lent and a joyful resurrection at the end of it that may be shared with others around the world. 

God bless you.  

The Most Rev. Katharine Jefferts Schori

Presiding Bishop and Primate

	The Episcopal Church
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STARTING NOW THROUGH APRIL
ALL-PARISH BOOK STUDY: 
The Gospel of Mark
Inspired by the Bible Challenge occurring within churches all over the Anglican Communion (thecenterforbiblicalstudies.org), we’ve decided to challenge EVERYONE to read the Gospel of Mark this spring from start to finish! It’s hard to get the flow of this fast-paced story the way we hear it in bits and pieces on Sundays. While the language is simple, it’s not exactly straightforward. What does that mean? Start reading, and find out for yourself!

Get the whole family involved, and then join us for a very special event on 

Sunday, April 29th at 5:00pm in Parish Hall
PLEASE NOTE THE DATE CHANGE!
We’ll start with a 1st century-style meal (with 1st century style-lighting!) - after which we’ll split into different age groups for discussion and activities. Read, then come and see why it’s “the greatest story ever told”!
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: 
Week of 3/4: 
Chapters 1 & 2

Questions to Ponder: Why do you think people start following Jesus? Why are they drawn to him? What draws you to him (or not)? 

Week of 3/11: Chapters 3 & 4

Question to Ponder: What’s more convincing to you – Jesus’ words (in this case, the parables) or his actions?

Week of 3/18: Chapters 5 & 6

Questions to Ponder: What do you make of Jesus’ healings and miracles? Why does his hometown reject him? 

Week of 3/25: Chapters 7 & 8

Questions to Ponder: Why do the Pharisees reject Jesus? Why does Jesus rebuke Peter so harshly – right after Peter calls him the Messiah?

Week of 4/1: 
Chapters 9 & 10

Questions to Ponder: What does it really mean to be great? What would you think if you heard Jesus predict his death and resurrection? 

Week of 4/8: 
Chapters 11 & 12

Questions to Ponder: Which of Jesus’ teachings in these chapters makes the most sense to you? What baffles or confuses you?

Week of 4/15: Chapters 13 & 14

Questions to Ponder: How does Jesus instruct his followers to approach the future? Why do you think his disciples desert him? 

Week of 4/22: Chapters 15 & 16

Questions to Ponder: Does anything in chapter 15 prepare you for what happens in chapter 16? What do you imagine happening next?
Getting to Know You

The Driscolls
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Gary & Ellie Driscoll joined the St. Matthew’s community some 30 years ago and have enjoyed living within two blocks of church.  Gary serves as an usher and general helper when needed.  Ellie has had many roles including Altar Guild, Church School Teacher, and Parish Life Guild member, Vestry Member twice, Prayer Partner and Lay Eucharistic Visitor.  Both of their children, Ian (age 27) and Darby (age 24), were raised in their Christian faith here.  Ian was one of the longest serving acolytes and traveled to El Salvador on a mission trip. Darby sang in the Children’s Choir, performed in multiple musicals, and served as a Lay Reader while in Hopewell High School.

The Driscolls have a passion for travel and took Ian and Darby on many domestic and international trips during their summers. Their preferred method was camping.  This way they felt more in tune with the culture, rather than tourists.  Meals and campfires were shared with locals.  Pen pals were made and kept for years. 

Gary is Senior Strategic Advisor at Educational Testing Service in Princeton and is an IMS Global Learning Consortium’s Technical Board member.  Working close to home enabled Gary to volunteer as President of Penn Brook Swim Club, baseball coach, softball coach, and parent volunteer for hockey & swim teams.  Since 2010, Gary has been a U.S. Naval Academy Blue and Gold Officer who counsels high school students interested in the Academy.  Gary is currently a student pilot working on his private pilot’s license.  Ellie is a teacher with Lawrence Township Public Schools who enjoys reading and golfing during the summer.

The Driscolls are a U.S. Military family.  Gary grew up in an Army family who lived all over the world.  In 2009 Darby received her diploma at the U.S. Naval Academy from President Obama.  While at USNA she was a Battalion Commander, swimmer, and triathlete who was honored by U.S.A. Today as one of America’s top 20 college students in 2008.   Darby was awarded a scholarship to graduate school at Cambridge University where she earned her M Phil. in International Relations.  Now in Pensacola, FL, Darby is completing her training as a Navy Pilot. Thank you for your prayers for her each Sunday.  

Ian graduated from Lafayette College in 2007.  He served as the College Orientation Leader his senior year and was a four year starter on the Lafayette Ice Hockey team.   Ian attended Brooklyn Law School on a Carswell Scholarship and was admitted to both the New York and New Jersey BAR Associations in 2010.  After practicing law in Princeton for a year, he jumped at the opportunity to serve his country as an Army JAG Officer.  Having completed his training in Military Law at the University of Virginia, he is currently in Airborne training at Ft. Benning, GA.  Ian and his fiancée, Emily Allen, will be stationed at Ft. Lewis, WA following their April 28th wedding.  Please keep Ian and Emily in your prayers as well!

KAIROS KORNER
This month we will support the 2012 confirmation class outreach project! This year, our teens have chosen to join our Diocese in an effort to reduce child mortality and support global partnerships for development through a program called Nets for Life.  Their goal is to collect enough money to purchase 100 mosquito nets by April 25th, World Malaria Day. Representatives from the confirmation class will make a presentation to our Kairos classes on Sunday, March 25th, the official beginning date of the outreach effort.

This is not only an opportunity to support the efforts of the confirmation class; it is an opportunity to make outreach meaningful to your child. Children have a sense of compassion from an early age, and finding ways to cultivate that innate goodness are important for their well being and their development as kind and loving people.

Looking ahead…We invite children of all ages to experience the Children’s Good Friday Service on Friday, April 6th at 3pm.  This unique service is an interactive walk through the Stations of the Cross where the children are given the opportunity to experience visually and tangibly the events that Jesus experienced on His way to the cross - the sharp thorns of His “crown”, the heavy wood of the “cross”, the cold and darkness of the pitch black “tomb”.  

On Sunday, April 8th, we let the alleluias fly once again as we all celebrate the Great Mystery of Easter!  All ages are encouraged to join in this glorious celebration (as well as the Easter Vigil the night before), so there will be no Kairos classes on Easter Sunday. 

Eucharist instruction for our second graders will be held on Sunday, April 22nd and Sunday, April 29th with a Family Worship Service in honor of our Eucharist class on Sunday, May 6th!  Second Grade parents will receive an instructional letter this month. We request that you please register your child by March 25th by sending an email to Lori Cooper at StMattKairos@verizon.net. Thank you!
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From the Shelves of Our Library…The Lenten Edition

Lent is upon us, and there are books on the Prayer shelves in our library which may enhance your Lenten reading. Mother Teresa’s Everything Starts from Prayer: Meditations on Spiritual Life shows how to cultivate our inner lives and bring out the prayers that live within us. M. Basil Pennington’s Centered Living speaks of the experience of Centering Prayer, how it connects us with life and the universe, and provides some guidelines for exploring centering prayer. Diary of Private Prayer by John Baillie is a collection of prayers that can be used morning and evening during the month. [I especially liked the Evening Prayer for the 24th day…] Another small book of prayers is Guide My Feet: Prayers and Meditations for Our Children, collected by Marian Wright Edelman. This is a good anthology which blends Gospel passages and personal prayers. Prayer Is Good Medicine by Larry Dossey is a ‘how-to- manual’ for making prayer part of the healing process. Prayer: Finding the Heart’s True Home by Richard Foster provides a primer on prayer, helping us to practice prayer in its many forms - from the simple beginning prayer to unceasing prayer. AND there are two copies of Philip Yancey’s Prayer: Does it Make any Difference? - the basis of our Lenten small group studies.

Also on the Spirituality shelves: Living Faith Day by Day by Debra Farrington can help you discern your spiritual path following a variety of traditions of religious communities, and it begins with a section on prayer! Helen Shoemaker, in Prayer and Evangelism, writes some years ago at another time of growing spirituality, of a deepening involvement in prayer. Several chapters are devoted to Jesus in prayer. Listening to Your Life by Frederick Buechner is an anthology from his writings in the form of daily meditations. 

Finally on the basis of the title alone, why not pick up On a Wing and a Prayer by Katharine Jefferts Schori, our Presiding Bishop? She looks at our world through the eyes of Scripture and the Church’s mission to serve. Come and read during Lent!

Submitted by Sally Burkman
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Which Bible Should I Read? 
Presentation and Potluck Breakfast

Sunday, March 11th at 9:00am in Parish Hall

Want to read the Bible with your kids but don’t know where to start?

Wondering why there are so many translations
– and which one might be best for you?

If you’ve ever found yourself dizzied at the “Bible” section of your local bookstore or have no idea what to search for on Amazon, then this session is for you. Join Pastor Emily as we look at the pros and cons of different translations, explore options for different age levels, and come up with some criteria for which Bible might be right for you. Please bring a favorite breakfast dish to share (beverages provided!) We’ll have a kids table and childcare available.
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DESTINATIONS - DIFFERENT NIGHT & TIME THIS MONTH!
Please note!  Our next Destinations meeting is set for THURSDAY, March 15th from

 4-7p.m. 

Be on the lookout for more news via email coming soon.  In preparation for the meeting, we are looking for shoes, scarves, hats, coats and gloves (adult and child sizes).  If you can find any of these items and would like to donate them, please bring them along with you to the meeting.  Please contact Lynn Lorenz with any questions at admin@justmultiples.com.  
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LENTEN QUIET DAY

PRAYING WITH ICONS OF CHRIST

Saturday, March 24, 2012

9:00 AM to Noon in the Chapel

This mini-Lenten retreat will focus on Rowan Williams’ little book  The Dwelling of the Light: Praying with Icons of Christ.  To look at an icon of Christ is to do far more than view an image of a human life lived long ago. As Christians in the Orthodox tradition have understood for nearly fifteen hundred years, it is to be brought into the presence of the one who radiates the light and force of God.  

Drawing on this rich source of devotional theology, Rowan Williams, Archbishop of Canterbury, shows us how to understand four classical icons: The Transfiguration, The Resurrection, Christ as one of the Eternal Trinity, and Christ as Judge of the world and Ruler of all.  As we learn to look prayerfully, rather than simply analytically, at these icons, we will find ourselves drawn into their energy and action.  They invite us to embark on a journey of discovery of all that is to be found in the face of Jesus Christ.  The morning, which will include prayer, reflection and quiet time, will be led by Rev. Dr. John Mark Goerss.  Rowan Williams’ book is available from Amazon.com, but it is not necessary to have read the book to participate in this quiet day.  
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Confirmation Class Service Project 2012: Nets for Life
In 2000, the international community developed the Millennium Development Goals (MDGs) to halve the number of people living in extreme poverty by 2015. The Episcopal Church has committed itself to working toward these goals and has asked parishes to their part. This year, our Confirmation Class was torn between working on two goals - Goal #4: “Reduce Child Mortality” and Goal #8: “Develop a Global Partnership for Development.” Believe it or not, we found a way to work on both goals at once!

Did you know that every 60 seconds a child in sub-Saharan Africa dies from malaria?

Did you know that malaria is often preventable?

Did you know that $12 can save lives?

This year, we have decided to support Episcopal Relief and Development’s (ER-D) Nets for Life Inspiration Fund. Since 2008, NetsforLife® has delivered over 5.6 million nets across 17 countries in sub-Saharan Africa. NetsforLife® combats malaria by training community agents to deliver life-saving nets, educating community members about proper net use and maintenance, and providing on-going monitoring and evaluation of net use.

Over 2600 Episcopal churches have already gotten onboard. In fact, the Diocese of New Jersey has set a goal of 10,000 nets purchased by March 2013 – and our efforts will join theirs! Track ER-D’s overall progress at inspirationfund.org.
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Our Goal: 100 nets by April 25th (World Malaria Day)

Cost per Net: $12

(checks payable to St. Matthew’s PLG – memo: Nets for Life)

Be on the lookout for a large display from the confirmation class starting Sunday, March 25th – the same day they make a presentation to the Kairos kids and ask for their support. 


Lenten Small Group “Reunion” Potluck

Sunday, April 15th at 6:30pm in Parish Hall

This Lent, we have five small groups – over 45 people! - gathering to discuss Philip Yancey’s DVD series “Prayer: Does it Make Any Difference?” The Adult Education Committee cordially invites all of our group participants to join us for a potluck dinner on April 15th. We’d like to get your feedback on this particular series, as well as gauge your interest in other topics and small group endeavors. Hope to see you there!
POTLUCK DINNER & DISCUSSION





Suggested Reading Schedule
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